May 12, 2025

Dear Baltimore City Council:

I am Nicole King. I live in the 9th district in the Hollins Market area of Southwest Baltimore. In addition, I have been a professor in the Department of American Studies at UMBC in Baltimore County for 19 years. I am writing with my strong support for Bill 25-0036.

 It is essential that our educational and medical institutions pay their fair share in property taxes in Baltimore City, especially in light of the harm and extractive development practices these institutions have engaged in throughout Baltimore’s history. 

Throughout my research on and my experience living in Baltimore for nearly 20 years, I have become extremely frustrated with the lack of investment in city services. The roads, public transit, K-12 public education, all suffer as non-profit institutions do not share the burden for the property they own. And I have lived for more than 12 years in district 10 and the past couple of years in district 10. Both neighborhoods are in the shadow of the University of Maryland, Baltimore and they struggle with disinvestment. Using $47.6 million in city services and only paying $6 million in PILOT payments is not fair and more importantly not sustainable for our city. 

From EBDI–the massive displacement and redevelopment project of John Hopkins hospital over East–to the expansion of UMB and its BioPark over West–universities work as massive developers and have displaced residents in the name of “innovation” and progress. When these universities bring in private police, let's be clear that it is primarily to protect their private property and profits, not your safety or certainly your academic freedom.

As we defend ourselves in this moment when higher education is under attack, we need to acknowledge our mistakes, our failures to live up to our own mission, our own ethos, our own inability to see and hear the people already on the land.

The PILOT Task Force proposed as part of this bill meets national standards and provides a clear method to see and hear the people already on the land.

I have written extensively on Baltimore history and how it affects its future–from being an editor for Baltimore Revisited: Stories of Inequality and Resistance in a U.S. City published in 2019 to articles like “Building Together” in Baltimore? Corporate Mega-Development and Coalitions for Community Power” for Urban Affairs Review in 2022. I know Bill 25-0036 would help improve city services and the relationship between our eds and meds institutions and the communities they serve.

Sincerely,
Nicole King, Ph.D.
1125 Hollins St.
Baltimore, MD 21223
Associate Professor, UMBC
Department of American Studies nking@umbc.edu 
